Norfolk Show Jumping Club

The minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Norfolk Show Jumping Club held on 

Tuesday, 13th November, 2012 at 8.00pm at Elm Farm, St Faiths

1. Apologies:  Mrs Sutton, Mr Pointer, Miss Taylor, Miss Cox, Mr Thurtle, Mrs Williams.  There were 45 people present.
2. Minutes:  the Minutes of the 2011 Annual General Meeting were proposed by Mr Jacks and seconded by Miss Bloyce, agreed and signed.
3. Matters Arising:  Mrs Attenborough said she had written to British Showjumping about categorisation and schedules but nothing has changed.
4. Chairman’s Report:  Mr Mallett thanked Elm Farm for allowing the use of their facilities for the AGM, committee meetings and fund raising events.  He thanked his committee and all the officials who make the shows successful, particularly Valerie Rose and Jenny Bilborough who tirelessly take entries at all the shows.  He thanked Dusty Carver, Hilary Francois and Ivan Vincent for providing all the venues: Cherry Bee Farm, Easton College and Humberstone Farm. He then thanked David Gayton who has made new  jumps and a Puissance Wall for the Club and painted and repaired several pairs of wings. He went on to say how hard it is to obtain sponsorship, and despite the efforts and generosity of the committee the accounts show a loss for the year, partly due to the very wet summer but also because the shows need to attract more competitors.  The Club has, again, been well represented at National level.  He concluded by asking the members to use the meeting to help the committee plan for 2013.
5. Treasurer’s Report

a. A net loss of £196 was made during the year.
b. £1000 sponsorship from the Supporters Club has been spent on plastic wings with breakaway cups for the practice fences.
c. £800 of sponsorship from David Gayton has been spent on repairing, building and painting jumps.

Mr Peasley thanked Valerie Rose and Jenni Bilborough for taking the entries at all the shows.  Mr Jacks said that the Club had done well not to make a bigger loss in the current climate.  Miss Conyers suggested running more shows at Humberstone if Easton College is proving too expensive.
6. Election of Committee

a. The members standing down by rotation were  M/s Bloyce, Mr Gayton and Mr Smith.  M/s Bloyce and Mr Gayton were standing for re-election.  Mr Mallett thanked Mr Smith for serving on the committee.

b. Sam Watson, Chloe Woodcock, Hazel Moore and Michelle Lowe were all proposed and seconded to join the committee.  
c. There were no other members wishing to be proposed. The committee and Officers were proposed by Mrs Attenborough and seconded by Mr Jacks and  duly elected.
d. Chairman – Mr Mallett, Vice Chairman – Mr Pointer, Secretary – Mrs Peasley, Treasurer – Mr Peasley,  President – Mr Jacks,    Life Vice Presidents - Mrs Attenborough, Mr Thurtle and Mr Rose.
7. Supporters Club Report
a. In Mrs Suttons absence Mrs Peasley  reported that there is about  £300 in the account and thanked everyone who have supported the social events and in particular Mr Pointer and Mr Gayton.

b. £1000 had been used to buy plastic wings with breakaway cups for the warm up arenas
8. Plans for 2013
a. The 2013 dates, to be confirmed with the BSJA, were read out.
b. Everyone was happy jumping at Cherry Bee Farm and Mr Mallett thanked Mr Carver for all his hard work. 
c. Miss Clarke and Ms Bloyce had suggested running Affiliated Jumping at Houghton International Horse Trials.  Mrs Peasley has spoken to Alec Lochore and it is very likely that some jumping will take place at Houghton but there is still a lot to discuss.
d. Kilverstone Park has also been suggested as a venue.

e. Mr Jacks suggested running less classes with more competitors in each.
f. Miss Clarke suggested running less shows as there are so many being run in Norfolk.  Miss Peasley said that it would be a pity if there were less Junior shows because so many people are cutting back on Juniors.
g. Miss Woodcock suggested running the Discovery and the Metre open or the Newcomers and the 1.10 open consecutively.
h. Mrs Attenborough asked the competitors present what makes them want to go to a show.  The general feeling was that people will go where the going is good and they enjoy themselves.
i. It was agreed that the committee would agree venues for 2013 at the first committee meeting following the AGM
9. Any Other Business

a. Easton College has an outbreak of ringworm which may affect the forthcoming show.  It was agreed to run but approach Easton College for a reduced rate as it could well affect the number of entries.
b. The Annual Trophies were presented after the meeting so there wouldn’t be a Presentation Evening for 2012
10. Close of Meeting

There being no further business, Mr Mallet thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9:20pm

Signed……………………………………

